

MINUTES SPECIAL CITY COMMISSION MEETING TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 26, 2006 5:00 P.M.

The Special Meeting of the City Commission was held at 5:00 p.m. in the City Commission Room. Mayor Bruce Snead and Commissioners Tom Phillips, Mark Hatesohl, Jayme Morris-Hardeman, and Ed Klimek were present. Also present were the City Manager Ron R. Fehr, Deputy City Manager Diane Stoddard, Assistant City Manager Jason Hilgers, Assistant City Attorney Katie Jackson, City Clerk Gary S. Fees, 4 staff, and approximately 12 interested citizens.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

Mayor Snead led the Commission in the Pledge of Allegiance.

SPECIAL MEETING

<u>USD 383 BOARD OF EDUCATION REQUEST - TERMINATE QUARTER CENT</u> SALES TAX FOR EDUCATION

Diane Stoddard, Deputy City Manager, presented the item and answered questions from the Commission.

Randy Martin, 904 Brairwood Circle, stated that he appreciated the unique circumstances and cooperative actions of the City Commission in working with the Board of Education.

After discussion, Commissioner Hatesohl moved to approve first reading of an ordinance repealing the special quarter-cent sales tax by repealing Ordinance No. 6474, all effective December 31, 2006. Commissioner Morris-Hardeman seconded the motion. On a roll call vote, motion carried 5-0.

WORK SESSION

The City Commission held a Work Session regarding the Chamber of Commerce Mid-Year Reports for the Convention and Visitors Bureau and Economic Development, and Airport Environmental Assessment Update. Minutes Special City Commission Meeting September 26, 2006 Page 2

ADOURNMENT
At 7:53 p.m., the Commission adjourned.